In the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building held
on Wednesday, July 10, 1991, at 7:30 P.M. with Council
Vice-President Regester presiding over a Regular
Session of the Common Council.

COMMON COUNCIL
REGULAR RESSION
JULY 10, 1991

Roll Call: House, Kiesling, Olcott, Regester, White, ROLL CALL
Service, Hogan. Absent: Foley, Fernandez.

Regester gave the agenda summation. AGENDA SUMMATION
The minutes of May 15 and June 19, 1991 ware approved

by a voice vote. Clerk Williams thanked Deputy Clerk

Jim McNamara for the verbatim transcript of the Master
Plan meeting minutes.

APPROVAL OF
MINUTES

House said the Gentry Circus was a wonderful community
event and hoped that it would become a yearly event.
Kiesling said that on July 17 the Indiana Department of
Trangportation will sponsor a forum to discuss policy
and plans and there will be an opportunity for the
public to participate.

Service also thought the circus was wonderful and even
admitted to liking the elephants best. The Parks Dept.
is sponsoring a Shakespeare performance on Friday
evening at Bryan Park.

White expressed appreciation for the 4th of July Parade
committee and all the hard work they do. He also
thanked everyone for the Little Fire Engine Boock, an
appropriate present for his 31 years young birthday.
Hogan was very happy that Service liked the elephants.

MESSAGES FROM
THE COUNCILMEMBERS

Tom Klein presented examples of new recycled
letterheads and talked about the different types of
recycled/recycable paper materials we will be using.
The Goodwill pilot collection project went well. We
collected about 598 bags and large furniture pieces
from about 15% of city homes. We anticipaged expanding
the program this month, but Goodwill did not have
sufficient bags, so we will probably do it in August.
Recycling figures show about a 60% participation rate,
collecting about 95 tons and the highest participation
rate was in June with The Stands and Spicewood leading
the way.

MESSAGES FROM
DEPARTMENTS

Mayor Allison commended the Home Builders for the
construction and sale of a home in Gentry Estates and
the proceeds going to Shelter Inc and Middle Way House.
She thanked everyone for participating. The
Bloomington Foundation had an open house this afternoon
with providing information as well as an opportunity to
meet many of the people involved in the project. She
thanked Olcott for his service on the Foundation board
and Ilknur Premo Ralston for her efforts on behalf of
the foundation

The Mayor praised the City's financial department for
their second certificate of achievement for excellence
in financial reporting given by the Government Finance
Officer Association of the United States and Canada and
it is given for the annual report we produce. Chuck
Ruckman commended Sharon Williams and Bryan Hacker and
he and the Mayor presented the awards to Williams and
Hacker. Martha Ellen Sims, the Controller who hired
Sharon 20 years ago was present for the award.

MESSAGE FROM THE
MAYOR

Therg were no ordinances or resolution for Second SECOND READINGS
Reading and vote.

(NONE)
1t was moved and seconded that the following ordinances
be introduced and read by title only for first reading gégSTgﬁﬁﬁgINGs
by the clerk before the Bloomington Common Council. ORD' 91-43
Clerk Williams read the ordinances by title only. APP‘ORD 91-2
Ordinance 91-42 To Designate an Economic Development i




Target Area.

Ordinance 91-43 To Amend the 1991 Salary Ordinance for
Appointed Officers and Employees of the City of
Bloomington.

Appropriation Ordinance 91-2 To Specially Appropriate
From the General Fund, Local Road and Street Fund,
Cumulative Capital Equipment Fund, and Municipal
Facilities Lease Fund Expenditures Not Otherwise

Appropriated.

There were no petitions or communications from the PETITIONS
public.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 P.M. ADJOURNMENT
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